

CHAIR

CHRISTY MACLEAR

**BOARD OF DIRECTORS** GABRIEL CALATRAVA SANTIAGO CALATRAVA LISA SMITH CASHIN VIN CIPOLLA **ELIZABETH DILLER** MICHAEL P. DONOVAN MARK FISCH SUSAN K. FREEDMAN FREDERICK ISEMAN **AMIT KHURANA** JILL LERNER CHRIS McCARTIN JOSEPH A. MCMILLAN, JR. RICHARD OLCOTT BARBARA KOZ PALEY CHARLES A. PLATT

DIRECTORS EMERITI
KENT L. BARWICK
DAVID M. CHILDS
JOAN K. DAVIDSON
PHILIP K. HOWARD
JOHN E. MEROW

EARL D. WEINER, ESQ.

CARL L. REISNER

KENT M. SWIG

DAVID F. SOLOMON

WHITNEY NORTH SEYMOUR, JR.

JERRY I. SPEYER
STEPHEN C. SWID
HELEN S. TUCKER

IANET C. ROSS

PRESIDENT

ELIZABETH GOLDSTEIN

April 20, 2018

Marisa Lago, Director New York City Department of City Planning 120 Broadway, 31<sup>st</sup> Floor New York, NY 10271

Dear Director Lago,

The Municipal Art Society of New York (MAS) shares the concerns raised by the Greenwich Village Society for Historic Preservation (GVSHP) and others regarding the recent trend of out-of-scale developments along 3<sup>rd</sup> and 4<sup>th</sup> Avenues, Broadway and University Place. These corridors provide a needed transition between Union Square, the Greenwich Village Historic District to the south, and Ladies' Mile Historic District to the north.

Accordingly, we urge the City to protect the nearby corridors from development that is likely to change the character of the neighborhood. MAS supports a rezoning that provides contextual protections to limit the scale of new commercial developments, implement Mandatory Inclusionary Housing, and restrict the proliferation of hotels and dormitories that have eroded traditional residential uses along 3<sup>rd</sup> and 4<sup>th</sup> Avenues, Broadway, and University Place.

Sincerely,

Elizabeth Goldstein

President